March 2023 SECRETARY MINUTES

COLONIAL REGION PLYMOUTH CLUB MEETING:  March 05, 2023
Members present:  Ruops & Ryan, Whitmans, Palmers, Stephen Varhol & Karen, Carlos Heiligmann
We all welcomed Steve & Karen to their first meeting.  
The treasurer’s report was reviewed and accepted.  As of today, we have 12 paid families.  If you haven’t paid yet, please send your renewal to Bob Cook.
Judy discussed the fact that the Region club flyers are out of stock & out of date.  These are used at meets, etc. to give potential members information about our Colonial Region.  Don Palmer agreed to make up a single, double sided page flyer for review by Colonial Region members.
The Whitmans recommended that our region members, also, join the WPC Club.  There was interest in doing this; it will be discussed again at a later date.
Ideas for upcoming events were discussed…….Heritage Museum, Southwick Zoo and chicken farm, winery with covered bridge in Somers CT, car show in Hancock and Simsbury town event in September.  It was decided that our next event will be the Hancock car show on May 13 (rain date is May 14).  
Respectfully submitted,
Jane Palmer, Secretary

